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“ Stand united to be visible signs of faith”

Sept., 11, 2017

Re:  Class Restructuring
Dear Parents,


This letter is to inform you that St. Jean de Brebeuf is experiencing new growth which has resulted in an increase of student numbers over the summer.  The result of this growth is that, with the present number of teachers on staff, our classrooms are oversized.  All of our Primary classrooms are above legislated cap numbers and this is not allowed to remain.   Our school will have to create another classroom and hire another teacher in order to meet the provincially legislated class size goals.


The creation of the new classroom will allow us to reduce numbers in all of the areas where they need to be reduced.  It will affect almost every classroom for Gr.1 to Gr 7, to some greater or lesser degree.  The teachers have been aware of this potential and have worked well to begin initial activities and routines that would be common in any classroom.  When the restructuring plan is approved, I will recreate the proper class lists and the restructuring will happen by Friday, Sept. 15.  Please be assured that a great deal of thought and consideration has gone into the revision of classrooms and the reassignment of students.  As always, our goal is to create, as best we can, balanced classes in terms of numbers, learning styles and the academic needs of all the students, to improve their overall learning in the school.

Further, all schools of our size have blended grade classrooms; almost all of our classrooms are blended.  The restructuring will not change the reality of blended grades; it will just improve total class numbers and improve teacher/student ratios (which is the goal of provincial class caps).  

Thank you in advance for your understanding and support of our efforts to improve your child’s learning situation.  It is our first priority.

Yours in faith,
James Murphy

Principal

murphyj@smcdsb.on.ca
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